



Needs Study Group of the NAHASDA Formula Negotiated Rulemaking Committee
In-person Meeting
Scottsdale, AZ
August 10, 2015
3:00 p.m. MST 
Meeting Notes 

The meeting was called to order, and all seven study group members were present.  The following agenda items discussed during the last conference call were proposed for today’s meeting:
1. Review and approve the meeting notes from previous meetings (June 16, 2015, June 18, 2015, July 20, 2015, July 21, 2015, and July 27, 2015).

2. Review Todd’s PowerPoint Presentation.
3. Review and Discuss the Study Group’s Simulation Runs.
Review and Approve Meeting Notes from Previous Meetings
The group first reviewed the notes from the previous meetings on June 16, 2015, June 18, 2015, July 20, 2015, July 21, 2015, and July 27, 2015.  Without any changes, the five meeting notes were approved.  

Review Todd’s PowerPoint Presentation

Todd Richardson made a PowerPoint Presentation of the IHBG Negotiated Rulemaking Data Study Group Final Report. The group decided that Todd can also present to the full Negotiated Rulemaking Committee the non-consensus items.  The study group also decided that Todd should go through all of the questions of the Evaluation Criteria during his presentation to the Full Committee.  There was a brief discussion about the study group’s Recommendation 1a.  The group decided that Todd should discuss the following additional groups that should also be excluded from the Decennial Census and the ACS:  Canadian and French American Indian, Mexican American Indian, and Spanish American Indian. 

Review and Discuss the Study Group’s Simulation Runs

The study group then reviewed the simulation runs. The group decided that the narrative page needs to be revised to be more explicit and include information about whether challenge data was included or not and whether the simulation is with or without volatility control.  The group also requested two separate documents: one simulation set with volatility control and one simulation set without volatility control. With these changes, the simulations will be distributed during the Full Committee meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 4:30pm.

